
Dark Mercy 
 
Idea of my play 
Nik and Tilly are troublemakers and comedians. They are a nuisance 
wherever they go. They have millions of detentions at school and have a 
bad reputation for pulling pranks on teachers. Even though all the 
students find them hilarious, the teachers think they are irresponsible. 
One day Tilly and Nik decide to take their irritating scheme to the next 
level. They made a plan to rob a bank. They knew this was against the 
law and was going to be the worst type of crime they’ve ever done, but 
they were going to go through with it. They had a get-away-driver and all 
the tools and things they needed. Everything was planned out for them, 
they just needed to make it happen. And when they get to the bank. 
They find out, it is closed!! 
 
Characters 
Tilly: Tilly is a 17 year old girl with long blonde hair and green eyes. She 
is ruthless and hilarious and will never give up once she’s made a 
commitment.  
Nik: Nik is a 17 year old boy with short brown hair and hazel eyes. He is 
not as courageous as Tilly but, with a push he will create the best prank 
ever. 
Miss Newman: Miss Newman is the arch enemy of Tilly and Nik, she is 
an old woman who swears to catch the two troublemakers out one day.  
 
Opportunity 
This opportunity would mean so much to me. When I’m older I’d love to 
be a film director, it is a great career that suits me a lot. I would love to 
make the audience laugh and have many different expressions on their 
faces. I think I have many great ideas for films and plays in the future, I 
have already written a book that I would love to try and publish after 
lockdown. I think an experience like this would help to build my 
confidence a lot and I would enjoy it so much.  


